
  

 

 

 

                      

                  



FROM THE DIRECTOR 

There is so much to be proud of at the Valley Cottage Library. While the preceding year 
was not easy for anyone working at the Valley Cottage Library, the challenges were 
met with dedication, kindness, and determination to continue our mission to deliver 
high-quality library services but to also push ourselves and each other to excel and 
elevate our services. 

In February 2023 a flood caused by a broken sprinkler pipe damaged nearly 5,000 sf of 
usable adult collection and seating space. Within days of the event, over 30,000 library 
materials had to be moved and stored to access and remove the wet carpet. For 
months various contractors from many trades were in the library addressing the 
damage to the sprinkler system, electrical system, carpet, walls, lighting and shelving. 
For over five months there was never a day without a decision, disruption or 
distraction. This catastrophic event coincided with a complete roof replacement and 
the accompanying noise and disruption to building access, programs, and quiet. 

Fall of 2023 saw the implementation of the For Future Reference internship program 
which was an initiative under development for nearly two years. This program sought 
to introduce a career in libraries to upper-level high school students who may be 
traditionally underrepresented in libraries. Working under the guidance of the 
Diversity committee, our staff developed a 10-week program whereby students 
learned foundations of library careers, shadowed each of the library departments and 
produced a capstone project. Everyone who had contact with the students, or the 
program agreed that the program was not only successful but had meaning and value 
for both the students and the mentors. The Valley Cottage Library is proud to be the 
first library in our region to offer this type of opportunity for students. 

The Valley Cottage Library staff are proof that with the right people with the right 
mindset, wonderful things are possible (even during a flood recovery!). While closing 
the doors or maintaining the status quo could have been a reasonable choice during 
this time, the Valley Cottage staff aspired to greater service and imaginative thinking to 
overcome and elevate in a year that impacted us all. 

The Valley Cottage Library Association is served by a seven-member Board of Trustees 
who have shown through my two years of tenure to not only be dedicated with their 
time but are invested in tackling the challenges head on to protect and strengthen our 
library today and for all the days ahead. The success of our library lies in the oversight 
and counsel given by board members in 2023. 

2023 changed us, and we are all the stronger for having risen to every challenge. 

Christy Blanchette 

Director 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  
 

 

 

 

 

 



BY THE NUMBERS 
  



 

 

COMMUNITY EVENTS 

• I Have a Dream Day in honor of  
Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 

• Valley Cottage Community Cleanup 
• Summer Reading Programs for all ages 
• Children’s Clothing Swap 
• Inaugural Banned Books Read-a-Thon 

and Trading Card Reception 
• Holiday Craft Fair 
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